Warbleton Parish Council – F&GP Committee
Agenda Item  5.2 - Expenditure vs Budget projection to 31st March 2022

The expenditure vs budget projection to 31st March 2022, has been agreed between the Parish Clerk/RFO and the Chairman of the F&GP Committee, based on known events as at 24th November 2021.  Whilst there may be some small adjustments before the year end, it is not believed there will be any material change to the figures.

The following points should be taken into account:

· The national pay award for Parish Clerks will be 1.75%. This has been described as the final offer although negotiations continue. The original budget had allowed for a national pay award of 2.5%
· Voluntary Overtime for the Parish Clerk continues at a similar level to the period April-October.
· There are currently 2 vacancies for councillors. One will be filled by co-option whilst the other could require an election in January, if more than one candidate comes forward. In the event that no election is held, the budget of £500 will be moved to the earmarked reserve.
· It has been assumed that the infrastructure budget will be spent, but depending on timing some may need to be moved to an earmarked reserve

Overall, it is currently expected that expenditure will be £1,067 lower than the budget. This is due to;

· Slightly lower overtime than forecast – this was reported at a recent Council meeting
· A lower national pay award than forecast
· No external audit (this will be required in 2022)
· No councillor training currently undertaken. Some courses booked have been subsequently cancelled.
· Lower travel costs – due To CVoVid-19, meetings in April and May were held online and some meetings were cancelled due to numbers of councillors being unable to attend due to isolating.

Councillors will wish to consider whether the under spend should be added to general reserves. Councillors may also wish to consider recommending to the full Council that the funds could be utilised for;

· Additional infrastructure spending, based on quotes received and reviewed by the Environment Committee
· Support for Jubilee celebrations 

Cllr Steve Williamson
Chairman
F&GP Committee

27th November 2021
